

Changes to Adult Services nursing leadership

From Becerra-Ortiz, Ivette <Ivette.Becerra-Ortiz@ucsf.edu>
Date Mon 2025-06-09 12:50 PM
To Becerra-Ortiz, Ivette <Ivette.Becerra-Ortiz@ucsf.edu>

Dear Colleagues,

I am writing to share that effective today, Art Dominguez, Chief Nursing Officer for Adult Services, is no longer with UCSF Health.

We are grateful for Art's many years of dedicated service and his deep commitment to nursing excellence. He has made meaningful contributions to patient care, professional practice, and interprofessional collaboration across our health system. During his tenure, Art played key a role in strengthening our nursing workforce and advancing clinical quality. He has approached his work with passion and purpose and helped lead teams through some of the most challenging times in healthcare.

To provide continuity and support our teams through the transition, Maddy Pearson – Chief Nursing Executive at UCSF Health – will also serve as Interim Chief Nursing Officer for Adult Services. A well-respected leader with deep strategic, clinical and operational experience, Maddy brings a strong understanding of UCSF Health's mission, values, and care delivery model that will be invaluable during this time.

We are taking this moment to thoughtfully assess the leadership structure that will best support our teams and goals moving forward. In the meantime, we'll work closely with Maddy and our nursing leadership team to maintain continuity and stay aligned on our priorities.

Please cascade this information to your teams and front-line providers.

Sincerely,

Lukejohn Day, MD, MBA Professor of Medicine, UCSF System Chief Medical Officer, UCSF Health Interim President Adult Services, UCSF Health